TNC; 24 July 2008

Intervention by Turkey
Thank you, Mr. Chair.

It is of course essential for each member to reflect on that information in this platform which is one of the important steps of decision making process. 
I would like to reiterate Turkey’s one concern in that regard, in a constructive way at this juncture of the DDA negotiations. 

Important decisions, which are to the interest of the entire WTO membership, are now being taken by a small group of Members. These are political decisions that will apparently shape further the multilateral trading system for the decades to come.  Needless to say, any decision making can only take place among the full membership after all.

Regrettably Turkey, the 16th largest economy in the WTO, such a country has been deprived of showing its political flexibility via involvement of its highest level political figure: its Minister. This has an important shortcoming which is the timely and necessary contribution of Turkey through its direct participation into the ongoing process. I think that is an important deficiency at this point of the negotiations.
I understand and sympathize with the frustration felt by the Ministers who are kept in the waiting room. Mr. Chair, I hope you can imagine the frustration of the many including my own country which is totally out in the courtyard.

Mr. Chair, at the meeting of the Trade Negotiations Committee on 27 June 2008, you mentioned that the composition of the meetings among Ministers which were taking place this week, would ensure the representation of full spectrum of Members’ views and interests and also some variable geometry might be needed depending on the issues being discussed.  

As we are having the 4th TNC meeting today, I would like to ask you what kind of prospect you have in mind in reflecting this “variable geometry”, as you mentioned, into the very limited Green Room or small group meetings in next few days.

Your clarification, Mr. Chair, would certainly be very helpful for those Members which want to contribute constructively to the process.

Mr. Chair, I would like to reiterate Turkey’s commitments to successful conclusion of the Doha Round. To that end, we are supportive of any work plan or procedure in order to reach that objective. At the same time, I would like stress again the need for further transparency and more inclusiveness. 
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